Today’s presence of Assonautica at the round table “Transport” is linked to the themes concerning the Adriatic Intermodal Corridor and to the hard work that has already been carried out – in 2001 in Pesaro, in 2002 in Ferrara and in 2003 in Chieti – thanks to the support offered by the Chambers of Commerce. 

Three meetings took place at a high scientific level in which the Minister of Transport and Infrastructures, the Adriatic Regional Bodies and all the competent authorities were invited to jointly face this important matter.

Many other initiatives have been considered on this matter beyond the three meetings. For example Cav. Alberto Drudi, president of the Chamber of Commerce, Industry, Craft and Agriculture of Pesaro together with the various Adriatic Assonautica delegations, went, in the spring 2002, to the European Commission in Brussels in order to evaluate the real possibilities of the Adriatic Intermodal Corridor being inserted in the trans European guidelines for transport, which are, indeed, entitled to be financed by the European Community.

The answer given by Alfonso Gonzales Finat – Director Trans-European Networks, European Commission – was positive, provided that also the institutions of our country gave support to the initiative synergically with other projects of European relevance.

The synergies and the relevance have been fully proved during the above mentioned meetings and can be summarized in the integration between the Adriatic Intermodal Corridor and Corridor n. 5 (Spain-Italy area from the east to Ukraine) and Corridor n. 8 (South Europe – Balcans). An organic group of interventions on infrastructures has been defined. They can be adopted by various means of transport while aiming at a social-political integration and an economical development of a wide geographical area with Adriatic at its centre.

As a matter of fact, the current European guidelines are considering Corridor n. 5 and introduce Corridor n. 8 but they do not specifically take into consideration the role of the Adriatic Intermodal Corridor. However the role played by Assonautica and the Chambers of Commerce is that of focusing the attention of the European and National authorities on how important it is that the trans European directors for transport also include the Adriatic Intermodal Corridor. This also in their own interest as the same guidelines could be more homogeneous.

There is an essential choice to be made in order to let the territories of the different but complementary sides of the Adriatic have trans national routes, which will enhance movement of people and goods through a rational use of the modes of transport according to the development and integration of the costal economies and respecting the environment. One of the main means of transport to be developed refers to maritime routes and internal waterways.

Therefore the Adriatic Assonautiche (on behalf of the CCIAA of Trieste – Ferrara – Ravenna – Pesaro and Urbino – Ancona – Macerta – Chieti – Campobasso – Brisindisi) will be at the disposal of the Forum with the aim of organizing a high quality Meeting at an international level in which it highlights the validity and the actuality of the above mentioned concepts. The organization of this project will be together with its Scientific Committee coordinated by Prof. Paolo Malagodi.

